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Robert Mikulich inducted 
John Bruce, April 22nd, 2013     

Again the Tillicum inducted a second member for 
the month of April 2013. On the 22nd, President 
Jim Rahm introduced  Lt. Governor Jim Garcia 
who led us through the ceremony inducting Bob 
Mikulich with Wally Walsh as his sponsor. Wel-
come to our two new members Louise and Bob. 

Louise Poier inducted 
John Bruce, April 8th, 2013 

The Tillicum Kiwanis inducted a new member into 
the club on April 8th, 2013. President Jim Rahm 
introduced  Lt. Governor Jim Garcia who led us 
through the ceremony inducting Louise Poier with 
Cliff Bailey as her sponsor. Louise dedicates her 
membership to the memory of Art. 

Salmon BBQ Kick Off 
John Bruce, April 22nd, 2013 

John Diel with the help of Stu Synder braved the 
elements to kick off the sale of BBQ tickets on 
April 21st on First street in downtown Snohomish. 

Suzan Delbene Visit 
John Bruce, April 29th, 2013 

Suzan Delbene, Washington State’s First  District 
Representative paid us visit on April 29th bringing 
us up to date on Congress including sequestration. 
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Our scholarship committee members for 2013 
are Stuart Snyder, Paul and Nola Schaus, Anna 
Eason and chaired by Cliff Bailey. Each of the stu-
dents receive a grant of $1,000 to be used for 
educational purposes once they are enrolled.  

The nine recipients, their High School principals                                                                                               
and families were hosted at our May 13th meeting. 
by Cliff Bailey and Paul Howe. The students were 
introduced to the club and each gave a short 
speech thanking the club and informing us of their 
study plans and their choice of colleges. It should 
be noted that this year three scholarships were 
given to AIM High School students in memory of 
our three members,  Doris Wentworth, Jack King 
and Art Poier. 

The Snohomish High School students are Ran-
dee Zerger,  Austin Amrein and Makenzie Smith.   

Glacier Peak High school students are Autumn 
Wunderlich ,Cheney Bailey, and Sarah Gertler 

AIM High School students in picture below, 
Jose Garcia received  the Jack King Memorial 
presented by Frank Spaetig, Jayce Counley re-
ceived the Doris Wentworth presented by Sonia 
Rahm and Laura Sanchez received the Art Poier 
Memorail presented by Cliff Bailey 

2013 Tillicum Scholarship Awards  

John Bruce, May 13, 2013 
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Kiwanis Club of Snohomish Tillicum  
OFFICERS 
President  

Jim Rahm  360-568-3590 
Immediate Past President  
Paul Howe  425-397-2714 

President  Elect 
Stuart Snyder  425-334-1620 

VicePresident  
Ann Eason 360-568-6664 

Secretary  
Laurel Elmer 360-568-6976 

Treasurer  
Sonia Rahm 360-568-3590 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 

2012-2013 
Art Langdon  360-568-7810 
Bob Heirman 360-568-4083 

2012-2014 
Frank Spaetig 360-668-3980 
Nola Schaus  425-334-1088 
Paul Schaus  425-334-1088 

KIWANIS INTERNATIONAL  
 

International President  
Thomas E. DeJulio 

 

PNW District Governor   
Greg Holland 

 

Division 22 Lt. Governor  
Jim Garcia 

We meet on Mondays at 10am 
at St. Michael’s Catholic Church, 
1512 Pine Ave Snohomish, WA 

Next Board Meeting is 
September 16th, 2013 

2013 Tillicum Kiwanis Dux Awards 
John Bruce,  May 20th 2013 
  

The Tillicum Dux award was inaugurated back in 
2006 for outstanding Middle School Students. 
Dux is a Latin word meaning ‘leader’ and is used 
in some countries to signify the top student in a 
graduating class.  

 

  

Our award is given to the eighth grade student 
in the Snohomish School district who has shown 
the most improvement; who has accepted a 
leadership role and who has accepted the re-
sponsibility for helping fellow students, all in the 
current year. These students are selected by the 
teachers, counselors and principals of Centen-
nial and Valley View Middle Schools. 

On this 8th year, the Valley View Middle School 
Dux Award winner is Britney Davison , intro-
duced by principal Nancy Rhodes. The Centen-
nial Middle School Dux award winner is Deacon 
Thibauet, introduced by Principal Dave Sage and  
Counselor Shirley Siegel . On May 20th, 2013 in 
the presence of their teachers, family and club 
members, each student received a Certificate of 
Achievement and a congratulatory card with a 
$100 bill. It was fun to watch the students open 
their cards and find that brand new bill they were 
not expecting! 



September 2013 
Flower: Aster  Birthstone: Sapphire  

October 2013 Flower: Marigold  Birthstone: Opal  
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MS Walk 2013  

John Bruce, April 13, 2013 

Turnout for the 2013 MS walk at Tulalip on April 
13 was low because of inclement weather. How-
ever both Kiwanis clubs from Snohomish showed 
up in force to serve hot dogs after the walk and 
even though number of walkers may have been 
down average hot dog consumption was up! 

Volunteer Appreciation Dinner  

John Bruce, April 25, 2013 

Delta Rehab at the Snohomish Chalet held its 
Annual Volunteer Appreciation dinner on April 
25th at St Michael’s church. A few of our mem-
bers attended and enjoyed an evening of fun. 

Division 22/21 Bowling Champions 

SCFB Postal Food Drive 
John Bruce, May 11 2013 

Once again, the Snohomish community showed 
its generosity by donating over 23,000 lbs of 
food to the Food bank on Saturday May 11th 
during the Annual Letter Carrier Food Drive. 

2013-14 Officers 
President: Stuart Snyder.  President Elect: Ann 
Eason.  Vice President: Nola Schaus.  Immedi-
ate Past President: Jim Rahm. Treasurer: Sonia 
Rahm. Secretary: Laurel Elmer. 2011-14 Board 
members: Frank Spaetig, Paul Schaus. 2013-16 
Board Members: Louise Poier, Joan Keller, 
Sharon Diel.   



Salmon BBQ Big Success Again  

John Bruce, July 23, 2013 

We did it again, the Tillicum Salmon BBQ was a 
huge success, thanks to our many volunteers who 
helped, especially some of the family members 
(Spaetigs, Fishers and on and on) who put in long 
hours… Also thanks to the Rainy Days Caffe for 
their sponsorship and help. And of course thanks 
to the Almighty for the perfect weather. We served 
over 1700 meals, more than we ever have. We 
grossed more money but had more expenses. 
People's comments have made me wonder what 
did our salmon really taste like when we started 
since every year they keep saying it is better than 
the last year??  

 Summerfest at the Chalet  

John Bruce, August 3, 2013 

The Annual Snohomish Chalet Summerfest was 
held on August 3rd. This is a free festival for the 
residents of the Chalet and for anyone in the com-
munity with differing abilities. There are game 
booths, music, petting zoo, cars, booth, dancing 
and food. Tillicum members take care the balloon 
booth and hand them out to anyone who wants 
one. We also took photos and painted faces!! 
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Camp Casey  

John Bruce, August1, 2013 

On August 1st, three of us took the ferry over to 
Whidbey and headed to Camp Casey for 6 hours 
to help out at the camp for kids (6-17) with physi-
cal disabilities put on by North Central Kiwanis. 
We cleaned up the mess hall after breakfast and 
helped with preparing and serving food. We did 
tell them that we were only there to peel potatoes 
in memory of Jack King! 
 

  
  

Busy Summer  
Snohomish School District served 20,783 free 

meals in the Kids’ Café Summer Meal Program, 
24% increase over 2012. 

Snohomish Food bank gave out 278 backpacks 
to Kindergarten through 8th grade students. 


